## June McHuen

From:

Daniel Borsuk

Sent:

Tuesday, May 12, 2020 11:01 AM

To:

Clerk of the Board

**Subject:** 

Unable to line up Covid Test Appointment

## **Supervisor Candace Andersen:**

I am writing to complain about the county's poor procedure whereby citizens, especially senior citizens like myself and wife are unable to get appointments for free Covid 19 tests.

Last Friday I spent 7 hours on the phone attempting to arrange an appointment to get tested for Covid 19, but was unable to talk to anyone.

Fortunately, neither I nor my wife have Covid 19 symptoms, but taking the test would certainly clear our concerns.

I talked to Supervisor Federal Glover about this situation and he confirmed that the county does have a problem and is working on correcting it. But it does not address my issue, how do I arrange an appointment for my wife and myself wsithout waiting forever?

I hope the board of supervisors will address this flaw. This represents a problem that threatens the lives of all citizens in our county. It should not be tolerated.

Sincerely,
Daniel & Leslie Borsuk

Sent from Mail for Windows 10